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14th January 2021 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

We hope that everyone is safe and well following today's snowfall. Across the Wakefield area we 

know that many staff have had to abandon their vehicles for collection later and that it has been a 

really challenging day for families, with people stuck on blocked roads and arranging last minute 

childcare.  

 

In order to allow families to plan for tomorrow, the Multi Academy Trust has made the decision to 

confirm now that tomorrow the school sites will be closed tomorrow to pupils and staff. There is 

likely to be a large amount of lying snow on the site and we don't know the condition of the 

transport network tomorrow. In addition, if we do not have enough staff on site for supervision, we 

would be unable to safely staff our classrooms without mixing bubbles of staff and children.  

 

Pupils can access their remote learning materials through see saw, and we hope that this should 

enable the usual TEAMS calls to go ahead to support pupils.  

 

We know how disruptive late notice is and we hope that this advance notice allows families to make 

arrangements; 

 

Thank you as always for your support. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Mrs J Littlewood 

Headteacher 

Girnhill Infant School 
Hardwick Road, Featherstone, WF7 5JB 

Tel: 01977 702261 

email: headteacher@girnhill.wakefield.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs J Littlewood 
 

mailto:headteacher@girnhill.wakefield.sch.uk


   
           The Headteacher is the designated person for all child protection issues  

 

   


